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A W ORD  FROM  TH E PRINCIPAL 
Dear Simonton Families, 

 It is hard to believe it is May! Where has all of the time gone? Thank you so very much 
for supporting us through this year but we are not quite done! We will be showcasing 
our students through the entire month. 

Som e highlight s t h is m ont h include: 

May 3rd- Combs Mass Orchestra Concert at CHS 

May 4th ? Combs Mass Band Concert at CHS 

May 9th ? 4th-6th Grade Social Studies Night from 5:00-6:00pm 

May 11th  - 4th Grade field trip to the Grand Canyon 

May 12th ? Simonton Family Dance 6:00-8:00pm 

May 18th ? Kindergarten Celebration  5:30 pm

May 19th ? Simonton Water Day 

May 22nd ? Honor Awards Assembly & Patriotic Day 

May 23rd ? Last day of School (12:00 dismissal) 

 We continue to be impressed with our students and their academic progress. We work 
hard to celebrate our successes along the way. This month students will be updating 
their Leadership notebooks to reflect growth over the course of the entire year!  

 Thank you for all of your continuous support and for choosing Simonton Elementary 
School. We appreciate all you do for our community of learners. 

Happy May, 

Mrs. Cruz, Principal 
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KINDERGARTEN NEWS
Families:

We are winding down our year and have so much fun stuff planned! We are 
currently having our kindergarten ABC countdown. Each day we do an activity 
centered around that letter of the day. The kids are having a blast reviewing all 
of the letters they have learned. We are also practicing for our Kinder 
Celebration Program that will be on May 18th at 5:30. The kids are very excited 
to perform for their loved ones. Not only are we doing these fun things but we 
are still working on our math and reading skills. We are working on our fluency 
in reading and not reading like a 'robot '. Students are also working very hard on 
their math fluency in addition and subtraction. Please keep working with your 
students, they have grown so much and are ready to make the journey to First 
Grade!!

1st  GRADE NEWS
In Math, students will continue adding 2-digit numbers and review skills they have 
learned throughout the year. In Fundations, they will be learning multisyllabic words 
and adding suffixes -s,-es, -ing, and -ed. Please continue to read fluency passages and 
nonsense words daily to prepare for the final DIBELS assessment for First Grade. 

First Graders, we are so very proud of you and all of your hard work. You have learned 
so many new skills and concepts. We have truly enjoyed our year with you, watching 
you grow, and learn. Please remember to practice reading, writing, and math facts 
over the summer. You are all very special and we will miss you greatly! We hope you 
have a fun filled and safe summer! Be sure to come back and visit us next year. 

Student Leader  of the 
Month

Congratulations

 Daycee Shurtleff! 

You have been caught shining 
with character! You are the 

student leader of the month for 
April?s character trait of 

Citizenship.

L
E
A
D



4th  Gr ade
Hello Parents!

The time is here! The time is HERE! We are going to The Grand Canyon this month! The 
students have been learning so much about Arizona and are so excited to see The 
Grand Canyon.

This month students have their written Arizona report due and their state symbol 
project due. Reports will be turned in for a grade. State symbols will be presented in 
class during the day, shown off to the school in the afternoon, and presented to the 
community at night. What a fun year this has been! Let 's finish strong! Have a great 
summer!  

2n d  GRA D E N EW S
Wow. Can you believe May is already here? Time has flown by with our amazing bunch 
of 2nd graders this year! In reading this month, we will focus on locating information 
and proving our answers using proof from the text, in both narrative and 
informational texts. In writing, we will complete our autobiographies, write a 
biography about a friend, and then write a comparison piece between the two. It will 
be both challenging and fun! In math we will practice our addition and subtraction 
with regrouping skills using numbers up to 1,000. Then we will finish the year with 
measurement word problems. In science, we will complete our weather unit and learn 
all about how and why weather happens. We will focus on the water cycle, clouds, 
precipitation, wind, thunder and lightning, and rainbows. Remember, our reading goal 
is 87 words per minute. Keep practicing those fluency activities at home each night. 
We are so close to meeting our goal! 

3r d  Gr ade
 In reading this month, our stories will feature different habitats.  We will read both 
fiction and nonfiction texts as we learn more about habitats.  Students will be writing a 
report about an animal that they have selected, and they will be presenting their 
report in class.  In math, we are reviewing word problems and two-step problems.  
Word problems are very difficult, so make sure that you are offering extra support as 
your child completes his/her homework.  As the school year draws to a close, we just 
want to thank all of the parents for the support that we have received during the year.  
We have loved working with your children and have enjoyed the year that we spent 
teaching them.  Please keep working with them over the summer and make sure that 
they continue to read every day!  



PHYSICAL EDUCATION
Thank you Simonton families for all your help making field day a huge success. The students 
had a great time. The canopies were very appreciated out in the sun and made the day so 
much more enjoyable. Water and Otter Pops kept everyone hydrated and happy. We sure 
appreciated having the parents out there giving their time and supervision.  Our 5th and 6th 
grade volunteers were excellent leaders for our stations and so helpful with the younger 
grades. They really shined out there.  Special shout out to our 5th and 6th grade teachers for 
organizing our student leaders.  (See pictures below)

Remember those P.E. shoes to participate in our most fun activities of the year. Students 
wearing flip flops will not be allowed to participate.

I hope you all have an active and fun summer! 

6th  Gr ade
Hello, parents and families! Can you believe that it is already May? We in sixth grade have a 
busy month ahead of us as we prepare for the ending of the quarter, the last month of 
school, and the upcoming transition to middle school. As our year is drawing to a close, 
students should be finishing up their country reports and tri-fold boards by May 5th. 
Curriculum Night is on May 9th, and everyone is invited to attend! Social studies project from 
4th-6th grade, including our country report tri-folds, will be but on display in the multipurpose 
room from 5:00-6:00 PM. Please come show your support and check out all of the amazing 
work our students have done! In addition to our reports, we will be finishing up our math unit 
on statistics, our science unit on the human body, and our reading unit on poetry. The end of 
the year is an exciting time, and we have so many fun things to accomplish by the end of the 
year! 

5TH GRADE
Dear Parents and Families,

 Welcome to the last month of school! As the year winds down we will be doing many fun 
activities as a school and in class. We are wrapping up with our state reports and will have a 
curriculum night to display all of the students tri-fold displays. Don't forget to come! 

 We have worked really hard this last quarter learning about graphic novels. Students will be 
creating and working on their very own graphic novels in class. We are also finishing up our 
human body unit this month as well. Students have learned about the skeletal, muscular and 
nervous systems.

 It has been a great year. We have loved getting to know each and every student. Have a great 
summer!  



N EW S FRO M  PT O
It is hard to believe that the end of the school year is upon us and in just 3 short weeks 
summer vacation will be too!! It feels like just yesterday it was the start of the 2016-2017 
school year. Where has the time gone?  We want to thank this entire community for your 
support throughout this year! We want to give a huge thank you to Principal Cruz for all of 
her support this year and for all the wonderful things she has done here at Simonton. We 
look forward to seeing what we will accomplish next year. 

We still have a few activities planned for this month.  First though, a big thank you to 
everyone who came to Skateland night on April 28th.  A great time was had by all.  Our final 
PTO meeting of the school year will be on Wednesday, May 10th at 3:45pm in the teacher?s 
lounge.  We will be voting for and introducing next year?s PTO board.  We look forward to 
seeing you there. We are excited for our first ever Simonton Hoedown on Friday, May 12th 
from 6-8pm.  Information was sent home with your student about this exciting event.  
Waterday will be on Friday May 19th.  If you are interested in volunteering please email us 
simontonpto@gmail.com.   

Have a Safe and Happy Summer!! 

   Healt h Of f ice News 

I can't believe we are nearing the end of our school year! If your child has any 
medications or supplies in the health office, they will need to be picked up by the end 
of the school day on May 23rd. Medications cannot be sent home with students. Any 
medications not picked up at the end of the last day will be discarded. If you have any 
questions or concerns, please contact the health office. Thank you for a great year and 

have a wonderful summer!



I T 'S T I M E T O  O RD ER YEA RBO O K S!

Pre-order your 2016- 2017 Simonton Elementary School

Yearbook today!

The yearbook can be pre-ordered for just $20. Cash or check 
(must be exact amount) can be sent in to Mrs. Lovelady in room 

327. Checks can be made out to Simonton Elementary School.  

BAND NEWS
Mark your calendars for May 4th - on that day, ALL band students from the 
district will descend upon Combs High School for the annual Mass Band 
Festival. The event will conclude with a concert open to everyone in the CHS 
gym, beginning at 6:00 p.m. Come and see this spectacular concert event! 

O r ch estr a N ew s 

 It has been a very rewarding school year for our Orchestra Students. On May 9 
Orchestra and Band will be hosting a ?Recruit m ent  Night / Inst rum ent  Pet t ing Zoo? at 
Ellsworth School.  Music and Arts Music Stores will be providing instruments for your 
child to try in order to help them choose what instrument they would like to study for 
the 2017-2018 school year. 4th and 5th grade parents, watch for a flyer to come home 
in the next week with details about this event.  

Mr. Guido Lavorata, Director of Orchestra: 

Combs Traditional Academy, Ellsworth, Simonton, and Harmon Elementary Schools 

We are in the last month of school and looking forward to the activities 
going on in our classrooms. In May we will be reviewing all of our letters, 
shapes, colors, and concepts from the year.   Look for more information 
from your child?s teacher in regards to end of the year festivities.  

PRESCHOOL NEWS



MAKE A TAX CREDIT DONATION 

Take advantage of the Arizona Tax Credit. We have tax credit forms in the front office, 

or you can go on our website at www.jocombs.org to print the tax credit form. When 

filling out the form online, please ensure you check the box for Simonton Elementary 

for any amount up to $400 (joint filing), or $200 (single filing) that will be used for 

extra curricular activities. Thank you for the donation. 

YOU CAN FOLLOW US ON TWITTER 

@simontonrocks. If you don?t have a Twitter account, but would still like to receive our 
updates via text message, follow these easy steps: 

Type :40404 (as the recipient) 

Type ?follow@simontonrocks? 

(in the message area) 

That?s it. You will now begin to receive our Twitter updates, even without an account. 

OPEN ENROLLMENT/BOUNDARY EXCEPTIONS:

I f  your child is at  Simonton on Open Enrollment , please f i l l  out  and 
return a request  for  next  school year. Reminder:  An open enrollment  
request  needs t o be submit t ed for  each child, each school year. Open 
Enrollment  forms can also be found online at  www.jocombs.org. Click 
on t he ?Regist rat ion? but t on at  t he t op. Then f ind t he t he form on t he 
lef t -hand side. Applicat ions must  be received by Apr i l  15. 

KINDERGARTEN ENROLLMENT:

We are accept ing enrollm ent s for  t he 2017-2018 school year . If  your  st udent  is 
going t o Kindergar t en next  fal l , we welcom e your  enrollm ent  now. Your  child 
m ust  be f ive by August  31st . If  you would l ike t o have your  child t est ed for  ear ly 
Kindergar t en enrollm ent  (t urning 5 af t er  August  31st ), t here w il l  be t est ing 
provided at  t he Dist r ict  Of f ice on 4/26 and 5/17 f rom  4:00-6:00 pm . Please call 
987-5300 for  m ore inform at ion. Enrollm ent  applicat ions are available in t he f ront  
of f ice or  on l ine at  www.jocom bs.org

http://www.jocombs.org
http://www.jocombs.org
http://www.jocombs.org























